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Coastal Quilters Guild of Santa Barbara & Goleta, California

Please update your membership information when you 
change your address, phone, or e-mail, etc. by contacting 
the Guild at cqginfo@gmail.com

Colorado quilter and author Kim Fauth is our speaker for October. 
A former math teacher, she has designed a process for making 
interchangeable quilt blocks called the ABCD Quilting Process. 
Using just three fabrics and no special tools, Kim invented a way to 
create 32 interchangeable blocks in just 3 hours! For our October 
meeting she will share some of the many quilts she has made 
using this process. 

We hope you can join us for an exciting workshop. It will be very 
fun and interesting because it will be your very own original 
CREATION! There are still spots open, so join us! The workshop 
is $40.00 and the “ABCD Quilting” book is $28.00, but not re-
quired for the class. You can �ind her supply list on her website  
http://www.abcdquilting.com/supply-list/.

Absolutely B  Creative Designs 
from Quilter Kim Fauth

Contribute Your Fabric 
to the 2017 Opportunity 
Quilt
The Opportunity Quilt Committee has chosen the Log 
Cabin Beads,* (shown at left) quilt to be our 2017 Oppor-
tunity Quilt. 
The big favor we are asking is for each member to donate 
one or two BATIK fat quarters in the medium value colors 
of aqua, purple, green or orange (as shown in the picture); 
no whites are needed. 

Please bring your fat quarters to the September and/or 
October meeting; there will be a basket at the check-in 
table. The Committee’s goal is to have the quilt completed 
no later than March 2017; the winning ticket will be 
drawn in December 2017.

*The quilt may look familiar because it was featured in 
Better Homes & Gardens Quilt Sampler Spring/Summer 
2014 issue.
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Members Only!

Our new directories are now in. Please stop by the 
check in desk to pick up your copy. You should have 
already received your directory if you requested it to 
be mailed. 

Included with your directory, is your name tag for 
2016-17. Please be sure to use it for the next meet-
ing, so you are not miscounted as a guest! Thank you 
very much in advance, as all of this expedites the 
check in process and we like to keep your wait time 
as short as possible for everyone.

Events Around 
California
The Box Project: Uncommon Threads

September 11, 2016 - January 15, 2017
Wed: noon - 8 pm; 
Thurs - Sun: noon - 5 pm
Fowler Museum at UCLA
308 Charles Young Dr.
Los Angeles, CA

Art from Cloth Annual Exhibit
and Boutique

Extreme Quilters of Southern  
California
October 4 - 15
Thousand Oaks Community Gallery
2331 Borchard Road 
Newbury Park, CA 

Quiltfest Oasis Quilt Show 
October 6-8; 10 am - 4 pm
Palm Springs Convention Center 
277 N Avenida Caballeros
Palm Springs, CA 92262

Los Angeles County Quilters 
“ Everything Old is New Again”
October 7 & 8, (Fri: 10-6, Sat: 9-3pm)
Greek Orthodox Church of Long  
Beach, 5761 E. Colorado Street
Long Beach, CA

Mountain Quilters of Idyllwild
“Lucky to Quilt in a Cabin”
October 8 & 9; 10 am - 4 pm
Buckhorn Camp
24641 Hwy 243
Idyllwild, CA 9254

Paci�ic International Quilt Festival
October 13 - 16
Santa Clara Convention Center
5001 Great America Parkway 
Santa Clara, CA 95054

Breakout: Quilt Visions 2016
October 15, 2016 - January 8, 2017
2825 Dewey Road, Suite 100
San Diego, CA 92106

 A  sk & Receive!  In August, the Cardiology Department at Cottage 
Hospital sent out an urgent request, via Coastal 
Quilters Guild member Michelle Garbarino, for 
more heart pillows. They had given out their last 
one! Patients who have had open heart surgery hug 
the heart pillows when they cough; it supports the 
surgery scar and eases the pain. While we were still 
trying to sort out patterns and sizes, a stack of 20 
heart pillows ready for stuf�ing arrived from Nancy 
King and Diana Iler gave us a quick start and soon 
we had 69 hearts ready to stuff. (Thanks go to 
Audrey Damsky for passing the word.) 

At the Quilt Show, volunteers at the Community 
Quilts booth “stuffed and stuffed” until they ran out 
of stuf�ing. In just over a month since we received the 
request, 26 heart pillows are ready for the patients!

We asked for Doll Cradle bedding and last month we 
received 66 sets! With about 50 kits still “out there” 
being made, we urge you to remember the October 
deadline.

Thank you for your support of Community Quilts! 
Our quilts mean so much to so many people in our 
community.

Carol Barringer, Community Quilts
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Harvest of Colors 
2016 was fabulous!  
Thank you to everyone for helping to make our 
quilt show a wonderful success. Each member 
of the committee outdid themselves and 
performed their duties extremely well. “It takes 
a village” and it took a huge number of commit-
tee members and lots of time to plan and 
execute the show. It would not have been 
possible without our dozens of volunteers. 
Thank you to ALL of you!

Congratulations to Carol Hart for Best in Show 
and Viewer’s Choice, and to all of our other 
winners. The list is in the program and extra 
copies are available at the membership table. It 
was great to see all those ribbons hanging 
through-out the show. 

I was very pleased with our Special Exhibit: 
Quilting in Paradise – Santa Barbara County. 
It turned out exactly how I had envisioned it! 
The centerpiece of that exhibit was the Santa 

The Viewer’s Choice Ribbon and 
Best in Show went to Carol Hart 
for “Bea’s Blossoms.” Way to go, 
Carol!

Barbara Quilt and Museum Impressions which both 
added a special dimension to our show. Thank you to 
Carol Boyce for the idea of bringing these quilts back 
for display. Lois Capps and Mayor Helene Schneider 
added a wonderful touch to Sunday afternoon. It was so 
nice to know how much the Santa Barbara Quilt meant 
to Lois during all the years it was in her Washington DC 
of�ice.

We will have a “Wrap Up” meeting for the Show Com-
mittee at 5:30 before our Guild Meeting on October 
13th. Please bring your binders along with a �inal 
report so they can be passed on in 2018. If you are 
unable to make the meeting, please send me your 

report via email and make arrangements to return 
your binder if you have one. It appears that we have 
made a nice pro�it although �inal numbers will not 
be available until all the remaining expenses have 
been turned in.

If any guild members or guests have comments or 
suggestions that you would like to pass along, 
please send them to me.
Again – thank you to all that participated by volun-
teering, making quilts and buying tickets to support 
our guild.  

Irelle Beatie, -Harvest of Colors 2016 Chair

AQS Award winner, “Natual Impressions” made an 
appearance at the quilt show. Now in the collection 
of the Santa Barbara Museum of Natural History, the 
quilt was made in 1991 by guild members and was 
based on drawings contributed by musuem-goers, to 
honor the museum’s 75th anniversary. 

Shown here are some of the members who worked 
on the quilt: Marty Frolli, Carol Boyce, Jan Inouye, 
Colby Kline and Sandy Wilmot. SB Mayor Helene 
Schneider, 3rd from right, presented a citation to 
CQG of our contributions to the community.

Natural History Quilt Makes an Encore
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OCTOBER 
Birthdays

1 Prissy Barbour*
2 Lynette Lishman
5 Martha Helkey
5 Maren Johnston
7 Marilyn Kisch
8 Bonnie Barber
9 Jean M Phillips

16 Christine Allen
19 Toni Percival
23 Arla Wardell
25 Sandy Hess
26 Nola Ferguson
29 Reyna Lorele

 * new member

Coastal Quilters Guild’s “Santa Barbara” quilt is 
retiring after almost 16 years on Capitol Hill. 
Created in the late 90’s by skilled volunteers 
from the guild, the applique quilt couldn’t �ind a 
home in Santa Barbara, so it went on loan to our 
congressional of�ice in Washington. There it was 
the backdrop for numerous souvenir photos of 
Congresswoman Lois Capps and her constituents.

Mrs. Capps dropped by “Harvest of Colors” to bid 
farewell to her of�icemate and thank some of its 
makers. Shown, from left to right above, are 
Barbara Maxwell, Hon. Lois Capps, Carol 
Boyce, Jan Inouye, Lena Sharfeld, and Marty 
Frolli. Many other guild members participated, 
among them Melody Bollay, Colby Kline, Judy 
Gorrindo, Evelyn Gorrindo, Karin Cooper, and 
Wanda Livernois.

A Well Earned Retirement from Congress

Award Quilt Name Quiltmaker 
Bea's Blossoms 
Bea's Blossoms  
Confused Crow
Past and Present
Bea's Blossoms 
A Harmonious Blending of 
Workshop Lessons 
Day of the Dead/Dia de los 
Muertos

For the Love of  Sewing

Forest?

Viewers Choice 
Best of Show 
Judges Choice  
Best Use of  Color  
Best Handwork  
Most Creative  

Most Humorous 

Exceptional Machine Quilting

Honorable Mention Machine Quilting

Carol Hart
Carol Hart 
Linda Estrada  
Patty Six 
Carol Hart 
Linda Boynton de 
Sepulveda
Mona Escobar-Ornelas  

Susan Bullington Katz

Ranell Hansen 
Ribbon Winners in all categories are listed on page 5.

Best, Most, Exceptional: All Are Winners!



As Quilt Show Acquisitions Chair, I want to extend a 
big "Thank You" to all those who made my job easier 
and contributed to the success of the show: Gail 
Tinsley - who spent hours proofreading the info so 
the program and signs would be accurate  and look 
their best. Carol Fay who backed me up in many ways, 
both as a Collector and the one who assisted the other 
Collectors in getting their quilts to the right places. 
The Collectors, who were generous and committed to 
doing a great job. Mary Maxwell, as Chair of the 

Takedown Committee tamed the take-down 
process. Her organization allowed for a return 
process that was quick and easy.The Intake and 
Take-Down volunteers (who stayed after take-
down to help with the return) and all the others 
who magically appeared to make short work of 
previously daunting tasks.What a great team. 
Thank you all!

Julie Mock, Quilt Show Acquisitions Chair
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Innovative Mixed 
Garden Flowers ̀ ` Diana Hamilton   
Day of the Dead/ Mona Escobar-Ornelas   
     Dia de los Muertos
Modern Glory  Lynn Manchester  
Machine Wonders:  Helmina Schenck  
     Cathedral Windows
Innovative Original Design 
It Takes a Village Patti Hunter   
Grandma's Hollyhocks   Patti Hunter
Les Flueurs Blueus Susan West
The Things I Love Nola Ferguson
Representational Art - Original Design 
Carnavale in Venice I Linda Estrada   
Butter�ly's Delight Pat Masterson   
Fuchsias & Feathers Pat Masterson   
Abstract Art - Original Design 
Peaks and Valleys 2 Maren Johnston  
Coastlines:   Lou Ann Smith   
     Hendry's Beach 
El Capitan  Lou Ann Smith   
Brussels 2203 - Chaos Pamela Holst   
Past and Present Patty Six   
Modern Pattern Inspired 
Mid-Century Mod Irelle Beatie   
Fly   Irelle Beatie   
Thursday's Child ... Bee Saunders   
     has far to go
Stargazing  Bee Saunders   
Modern Original Design
Chicago  Pamela Holst   
9-Patch   Patty Six   
Split Complimentary:  Debra Blake   
      Aqua Blue/Orange-Red
Hand-Dyed and  Karen Pickford   
     Texturized   

Traditional Pieced, Self-Quilted 
Retirement's Challenge Robb Manchester  
Circlelicious  Judith Patterson  
Shimmer   Margaret Dear   
Fire and Ice  Karen Barksdale  
Traditional Mixed
Oh What Fun!  Joan Watts   
Down the Rabbit Hole Annette Goena   
Snow�lakes  Kathryn Draine    
Orange and Lemons Marty Frolli   
Traditional , Pieced, Commercially Quilted
Star Struck  Darilyn Kisch   
Seeking Serenity Jo Ann Dovgin   
Kismet   Elizabeth Jenquin  
Catch A Butter�ly Marilyn Martin   
One Block Wonder Mona Escobar-Ornelas  
Traditional Commercially Quilted, 
Contemporary Color Palette 
Carnival  Una Lopez   
Free Spirits  Marilyn Martin   
Night Rhythms  Jo Ann Dovgin   
X Marks the Spot Annette Goena   
Large Traditional with Handwork 
Double Wedding Ring Charleen Strebel  
Perennial  Kathryn Draine   
Kylee's Flower Garden Paulina Heather   
Halmoni's Quilt Suzanne Ahn   
Innovative Pattern-Based, Self-Quilted 
For the Love of Sewing Susan Bullington Katz  
Romance Dance Helmina Schenck  
     Under the Sea 
Sashiko in Springtime Karen Pickford   
Bridge Over   Karen Barksdale   
     Troubled Water 
Confetti   Janis Meloy   
  
 

Category Winners The following are listed by placement; 1st, 2nd, 3rd and Honorable 
Mention, in that order,



Lucky September BoM Winner!
At the September meeting, Carolyn Rory was the 
winner of 42 blocks. The Tam’s Patch blocks were made 
up in red, yellow and blue children’s prints. Congratula-
tions, Carolyn!

Marty Frolli & Rochelle Schneider, 
Block of Month chairs

NEW DATE
Satellite Start-up Meeting:
The satellite start-up meeting will happen on Monday 
October 17th, 6:30pm in the St Andrews Church library.

Why is that important for you? 

Most guilds have smaller groups within the guild they 
call “friendship groups” or “mini groups”. We call ours  
“satellite groups”. There are as many reasons to create 
satellites as there are members. Some are strictly social, 
others are very focused on learning, some just want to 
sew and others draw quilters with special interests 
together. Most are a combination. The advantages of 
belonging to a satellite group are many. The friendships, 
encouragement, knowledge and just plain fun you can 
have in a smaller group is well worth your effort to come  
to the meeting on October 17th.

And just like potato chips, you may not be able to stop 
with just one! Many members have found belonging to a 
satellite so important that they have joined multiple 
groups. Take advantage of this membership perk–Wear 
your nametags, bring your calendars and join us Monday, 
October 17th at 6:30pm in the church library.

Darilyn Kisch, Satellite Coordinator

6

Kristin Otte 
"Life Lessons from 25 Years of Quilting"
A Slide and Trunk Show cataloging Kristin’s quilts 
and lessons learned along the way. A long-time CQG 
member, Adult Ed instructor Kristin is known to 
many of us, but seldom do we get an opportunity to 
see this �iber artist at work. Be sure to save the date!
Signups are open for Kristin Otte’s Work-
shop on November 11th! Kristin shares her 
technique for making a small format wall-
hanging using selvedges. The workshop is 
$10.00 and the Supply list can be found in on 
the Guild’s website under Programs.

Coming in November
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It's off to Grandmother's house we go for Thanksgiving dinner.
Time to get dressed up and don our bow ties.
Use Fall colored prints in brown, green, orange and rust for the Bow Ties.

Cutting
Bow Tie fabrics:

Cut two 3-1/2" squares and two 2" squares of each bow tie fabric.
Off white, white on muslin or very pale tan print for background:

Cut eight 3-1/2" squares.

Piecing
1.  Draw a diagonal line from corner to corner on the wrong side of the 2" squares of bow tie fabric.

2.  Lay the 2" square right sides together with a 3-1/2" background square.  Sew on the line, being 
careful not to stretch the bias.  Trim seam to 1/4".  Press seam to the bow tie fabric.

3.  Sew units together to make one Bow Tie. Press the seams toward the bow tie fabric.
Unit measures 6-1/2" x 6-1/2".
Repeat to make four bow tie units. Assemble the four bow ties to make block.
Note the direction of the bow ties. Block should measure 12-1/2".

Bow Tie
12" Block

November 2016
Coastal Quilters Guild

Block of the Month

Bring your block to the November CQG meeting.
Please contact Marty Frolli with any questions.
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Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc.
P.O. Box 6341
Santa Barbara, CA 93160

CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED

 

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc.
http://www.coastalquilters.org
Coastal Quilters Guild of Santa Barbara and Goleta is a 
non-pro�it, educational and charitable organization. The 
purpose of the guild is to educate its members about the 
history and preservation of the art form of quilting and its 
related topics; to learn new techniques and improve skills; 
and to inform the community at large about our quilt 
making heritage.

Guild Meetings are held on the 
second Thursday of each month at: 
St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church
4575 Auhay, Santa Barbara, CA  
This month’s meeting:
October 13
Doors open at  6 :30 pm
Meeting: at 7:00 pm
Next month’s meeting:
November 10  
Board meeting (3rd Thursday)
October 20th at 6:30 pm
Maravilla Craft Room

12
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Community News
WIN THIS QUILT!!! Wait just ONE quilt? 
No, no, with your purchase of just one 
raf�le ticket to support Alzheimers 
Association and its programs you are 
actually in line to win one of THREE 
quilts put together by the intrepid 
“Quilters Forever” group at Roxanne’s 
on the Longest Day, June 20. There was 
such enthusiasm in the group of folks 
drawn from all over the tri-counties 
that enough blocks were made for a 
QUEEN (named “Arbor of Memories”) 
and two LAP-SIZED quilts . 

We ask a donation of $5 for a single 
ticket or 5 tickets for $20; a portion of 
the earnings will bene�it the local 
support group in Carpinteria, the rest 
will go to the national organization. If 
you would like to sell raf�le tickets to 
your neighbor or at your summer 
block party or to your book or church 
group or other, please contact Nola 
Ferguson (805-684-5665), Ranell 
Hansen (805-684-7042 or 
llenar.nesnah@gmail.com) or Gail 
Tinsley (805-685-7222 or 
darkcatpress@yahoo.com) for tickets. 
The drawing will be held December 15, 
2016. You need not be present to win. 

In addition to being displayed at the 
monthly Coastal Quilters Guild meet-
ings, the quilt will be making appear-
ances all over the tri-counties area  at 
community events.

Directors BOARD
President  Linda Boynton de Sepulveda  

VP Programs  Karen Pickford 
Treasurer  Margaret Dear 

Recording Secretary  Carole Kennedy 
Corresponding Secretary  Carol Barringer 

Speaker Liaison  Mary Maxwell 
Workshop Coordinators  Francine Smith 

Linda Bird
Shirley Morrison

Parliamentarian  Sue Or�ila 
Membership  Bonnie Epperson 

Public Relations  Sue Kadner  

Standing COMMITTEES 
2016 HOC Quilt Show  Irelle Beatie 
2018 HOC Quilt Show  Bonnie Epperson 

Block of the Month  Marty Frolli
Rochelle Schneider 

Challenge  Kika Hutchings
Ranell Hansen 

Coastlines Distribution  Mary Ringer
Naomi Hicks 

Coastlines Editor  Paulina Heather 
Coastlines Layout  Norah McMeeking 

Community Quilts  Carol Barringer 
Door Prizes  Elizabeth Jenquin

Linda Kriss
Diane Moore 

Librarians  Pam Holst
Michelle Garbarino
Kathy Piasecki

Opportunity Quilt  Carol Fay 
Oppotunity Quilt Tickets  VACANT

Refreshments  VACANT
Satellite Group Coordinator Darilyn Kisch 

SCCQG Representative  Linda Boynton de Sepulveda 
Sunshine  Dee Johnson 

Webmaster  Bonnie Barber 
Welcome  Dee Johnson 

 Nola Ferguson 

Monthy Meeting,  2nd Thursday, 7 pm 
St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church

 4575 Auhay, SB, CA 93110
Board Meeting, 3rd Thursday, 6:30 pm

Maravilla Craft Room, 
5486 Calle Real, SB 93111 

Workshops as Scheduled
Goleta Valley Community Center 

 5679 Hollister, Goleta, CA 93117
Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc. 

PO Box 6341, SB,  CA 93160
www.coastal quilters.org 
cqginfo@gmail.com



Nancy King
Santa Barbara Custom Quilting
Many designs to �inish your quilts beautifully. Large 
quilts, get them done! Prompt turnaround.
www.sbcustomquilting.com
805-687-2063

Quilt Ventura
Stash Card & Classes
4572 Telephone, Suite 908
Ventura, CA 93003
www.quiltventure.com
805-658-9800

Roxanne’s A Wish & A Dream
A whimsical store �illed with everything for quilting, 
knitting, needlework, and gifts. You’ll �ind fabrics, 
books, yarns and classes, and fun!
919 Maple Ave., Carpinteria, CA 93013
roxannequilts.com
805-566-1250

Santa Maria Sewing Superstore, Inc
127 E Main Street
Santa Maria, CA 93454
www.santamariasewing.com
805-922-1784

Norah McMeeking
20% off my 5-star class “Precision Machine Piecing” 
www.craftsy.com/ext/NorahMcMeeking_168_H
Guild classes & Workshops: 
norah@bellabellaquilts.com

Quilting Resources
Art & Jenny’s Sewing Machine Center
Authorized Janome Dealer--Service of most brands, 
Sewing supplies only, no fabric for sale.
2124 E. Thompson Blvd. Ventura, CA 93001 
805-643-8536

The Creation Station 
Fabric and Quilt Shop
Large selection of cotton solids/prints/and �lannels. 
Authorized Janome dealer.
252 East Hwy. 246, Unit A, Buellton, CA 93427
www.thecreationstation.com
805-693-0174

Ranell Hansen
Around the Block Quilting Studio
Custom Machine Quilting, Quilting and Sewing Classes
LLENAR.NESNAH@gmail.com
805-684-7042

Cathe Hedrick
Santa Barbara Quilting Retreats
P.O. Box 91429
Santa Barbara, CA 93190-1429
www.santabarbaraquiltingretreats.com
805-899-3947

Grant House Sewing Machines
New Hours: Monday-Friday 10-5:30, Saturday 10-3
336 E. Cota St. Suite B, Santa Barbara, CA
www.granthousesewingmachines.com
ghsewingmachine@gmail.com
805-962-0929

Holiday Shopping Can Give Twice!
With the holidays just months away, we want to 
remind you that IF you buy from Amazon, the Guild 
can bene�it – through either of two programs:

The �irst is the Amazon Associates program.  Go to 
the Guild’s website (www.coastalquilters.org) and 
click on the Amazon logo in the left column. Sign on 
and make your purchases; they will earn up to 15% for 
the Guild!  If you don’t want to go through the Guild’s 
website every time you shop Amazon, go to our web-
site and create a link that you save to your favorites — 
that way you will never forget and your purchases will 
automatically be credited!  Remember: You must 
make your purchases through the Guild’s website link 
for your qualifying purchases to count.   If you are not 
sure if you are linked, look for the Guild’s code (i.e.  
coastalquil07-20) as part of the web address.

The second is the Amazon Smile program which 
brings the Guild approximately .5% (that is one-half 
a percent) from most of your purchases. If you have 
not signed up for Amazon Smile and want to, go to 
smile.amazon.com, enter your information and 
select your non-pro�it (hopefully the Coastal Quil-
ters Guild Inc. – Santa Barbara County).   You can 
then create a link to smile.amazon.com because like 
the Associates Program above, you have to go 
through the *smile* link for the purchase to qualify.  
When you are signed on to the Smile Program, it 
tells you in the left side of the Amazon header.   

Note that we are not promoting Amazon but if you 
are currently not using either program and do buy 
from Amazon, we hope you will use the Associates 
Program as we receive more from that one.   

Sue Kadner, Public Relations
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